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Date: Tuesday 4th April 2023
Dear FOI Applicant, 
Thank you for your freedom of information request received in this office on 7th March 2023 in which you asked:
1 - since May 2021 , how have the current APCCs been employed - as OPCC staff, consultantants etc?  If on a contract basis when does this end?

2 - are the current APCCs politically restricted?  If not why not?

3 - details (including dates and internal comms) relating to the record of decision and decision to appoint the current APCCs

4 - were the current APCCs roles publicly advertised prior to appointment?  Did an interview board take place for the current APCCs?

5 - how much are the current APCCs paid?

6 - do the current APCCs undertake any other paid roles outside of the OPCC, if so what and how much is the remuneration?

7 - do the current APCCs have access to sensitive information - classified as Official Sensitive or above?  If so, dates of when such information was accessed or shared with them.

In response to your request, the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) can confirm as follows:
Question 1: 

The Assistant Police and Crime Commissioner’s and Strategic Policing and Crime Board Members operate on a contractual basis, at which point it is subject to renewal on 22nd June 2023. 
Question 2: 

Staff who are employed by a Police and Crime Commissioner must be politically restricted. This legislative framework, however, does not apply to contractors. 
Question 3: 

Answers are exempt by virtue 21 of the Freedom of Information act as it is accessible to you by other means. 

In order to be of some assistance, please see the following: PCC Decision - 026 2021 - Appointment of APCCs and SPCB members - West Midlands Police & Crime Commissioner (westmidlands-pcc.gov.uk)
Question 4: 
The OPCC can confirm that the roles for Assistant Police and Crime Commissioner were advertised, please see the attachment titled “FOI – 012-23 – Assistant PCC appointment, renumeration and vetting Attachment 1.” The interviews for these roles took place on 11th and 15th June 2021. 
Question 5: 
Assistant Police and Crime Commissioner Tom McNeil receives £5105 per calendar month and Assistant Police and Crime Commissioner Wasim Ali receives £4254.17 per calendar month. 
Question 6: 

This is a matter for the Assistant Police and Crime Commissioner’s, and therefore this information should be requested direct to them.   
Question 7: 

The OPCC can confirm that the Assistant Police and Crime Commissioners have access to sensitive information. The OPCC estimate that the time taken to find the further requested information, or records containing the information; retrieve the information or records; and extract the requested information from records would be extensive and would be in excess of 18 hours. The OPCC will have to limit searches or provide an exemption as this would exceed the cost limit for responses to requests. If you are able to narrow your request then we may be able to assist.
Freedom of Information Right of Appeal 

Any person who has requested information from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case. 
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email.   You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to: 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Lloyd House 

Birmingham 

B4 6NQ 

Telephone: 0121 626 6060 

Email: wmpcc@westmidlands.police.uk

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. The OPCC will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months. 

All investigations will be undertaken by someone not involved in the original response. 

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.

Yours sincerely, 
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Andrea Gabbitas 
Head of Business Services

	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ
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